
To know HIM  and to  make  HIM  known 

Service Times 
Sunday: 
Bible Study……………...9:45am 
Worship…………………10:45am 
 
LifeGroups 
Hannigan……………… .. 5;30pm 
Denham…………..….. .... 5:30pm 
Reynolds………......….. .. 6:00pm 
Morris…………….……… 5:00pm 
 

Wednesday: 

Bible Study………….....7-8:00pm 

Minister: 

Stephen Walker    304-925-7435 
                              stephen@kccofc.org 

Elders: 

Tom Hannigan       304-965-7435  
Chris Morris           304-344-1817 
Bill Reynolds          304-744-0012 
Joe Riley                304-346-4476 
 

Deacons: 

Matt Barber, Alex Derenburger, Paul Estep, 
Doug Hartley, Carson Henley, Herb Kinder 
Tom McNeely, Richard Wagner, and 
Pete Williams 
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5101 Chesterfield Avenue, SE 

Charleston, WV 25304 

(304) 925-7435 
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Help us save money  
on paper and postage… 
request this newsletter to 

be emailed to you!  
office@kccofc.org 

The VBS Blues 
I’ve Got the VBS Blues... 
 
It has been two weeks since we put on what I’m calling the Gold Medal Vacation Bible School for the  
Kanawha City area. I must say that I am saddened that the stage isn’t our campground anymore, that the 
sandbox room is no longer a campfire, and that we aren’t having snacks and doing crafts. I believe that our 
kids had as much fun as the adults did during our “Camp Out” themed VBS. Because of everyone involved, 
our VBS came and went very quickly and without any hiccups. I would like to take a moment now to thank 
everyone involved. If you prayed for VBS, taught a class, helped with snack, craft, games, donated any  
monetary gifts or decorations, encouraged people to attend… I want to thank you. If you haven’t yet seen the 
VBS follow-up video, go to our YouTube channel (just search for Kanawha City Church of Christ on YouTube) 
or to our Facebook page and you can definitely see it! 
 
Now the question is, how am I going to top that? This summer is all about exploring with one another and 
adding Jesus into the exploration. Part of that exploring is going to the zoo this coming Saturday, June 30th to 
see the animals. I’m personally excited because I enjoy seeing all of the animals, but I know that our kids are 
going to enjoy themselves when they see a tiger running around, a gorilla pounding on the glass or a giraffe 
eating from the tallest of trees. Not only are they going to walk around the Columbus Zoo with amazement in 
their eyes, they are going to be able to gaze at our God’s beautiful creations.  
“And God said, ‘Let the land produce living creatures according to their kinds: the livestock, the creatures that 
move along the ground, and the wild animals, each according to its kinds.’” (Genesis 1:24, NIV). 
 
There is so much going on this summer with the Kanawha City youth and I’m very happy to be able to be a 
part of it! Any teen from 6th-12th grade can join us on Sunday mornings as we follow The Bible Project.  
Starting this Wednesday night, we have a new series starting entitled “I Am” as we study the seven “I Am” 
statements of Jesus in the book of John. On top of the exciting classes offered, we have these events coming 
up: 
• Columbus Zoo (June 30th) 
• King’s Island (July 10th) 
• Surprise Valley Youth Camp (July 15th-21st) 
• Faith and Family Night at WV Power Park (July 27th) 
• Little Mermaid at the Clay Center (August 3rd) 
• And More!!! 
 
Also, be on the lookout for our food drive starting July 1st. The teens will be collecting food for our food pantry 
and if they reach certain goals, the church might be lucky enough to witness some pies in the face. 
 
Have a blessed rest of your week! 
~Jacob~ 

 



July 1, 2018 
  

Morning Assembly 
  

Front Greeter:   Sue Riley 
Usher:    Richard Wagner 
Worship Leader:  Jacob Glaspell 
Opening Prayer:   Josh Rogers 
Communion Preside:  Joe Riley 
 Serve East:     Ben Barber 
                          Matt Barber 
 Serve West:    Jamison Wilkinson 
                          Tom McNeely 
Scripture Reading: Duane Scyoc 
Closing Prayer: Bill Reynolds 
Contribution Tally:   H & R Kinder 
Sound Booth:    Pete Williams 
PowerPoint:    Linda Hall 
Nursery:     Donna McNeely 
  Assistant:  Telina Williams 
 

 

 
 

 

  

  June 27 July 4 
Usher:           Tom McNeely Paul Estep 

Prayer:                Nick Johnson Bob Midkiff 

Sound Booth: Paul Estep Tom McNeely 
 

 

Bible Classes from 7:00-8:00pm 
   

Communion Preparation & Garments:   

Linda Hall 

Sunday Morning Children’s Breakfast Prep: 

Donna McNeely 
 

If you cannot serve as scheduled,  

please contact Tom McNeely at 304-346-5212. 
  

 

 
 
Attendance  
 Bible Class………………………….…50 
 Worship…………………….……..…...87 
 Wednesday…………..……………….29 
  

Contribution...……..…………...…….$6,439.00 

June 26 - Book Club, 6pm at the Southridge 
Panera Bread. The book we will be reading is: My 
Life from Scratch, a sweet journey of starting over 
one cake at a time by Gesine Bullock-Prada.      
Everyone is welcome to join us. 
 

June 28 - Young At Heart Breakfast, 10am at 
Cracker Barrel. Please RSVP to Joe Riley or sign 
up on the sheet in the foyer. 
 

July 3 - Prayer Meeting, 6pm at the church      
building.  
 
~The singing class will not meet this summer, 
but will resume after Labor Day. 
 
 
 

 
Mark your calendar and invite some friends!  

 

June 30 - Columbus Zoo Trip 
  

July 10 - King’s Island Trip 
  

July 15-21 - Surprise Valley Youth Camp, see    
Jacob or Stephen for details. 
  

July 27 - Faith & Family Night @ WV Power Park, 
6pm Concert, 7:05 WV Power game. 
 

August 3 - Little Mermaid at the Clay Center 
  
 

 

 
 Teays Valley Heating & Air Conditioning will 
be replacing two units that provide cooling for all  
purpose room and classrooms. The work will begin 
the week of July 2nd. If you would like to make a 
donation, please make a note in the memo line of 
your check. You can drop your donation in the  
offering plate, in the locked box in the foyer, and 
you can also make a donation online via CCB. Your 
Church is grateful to those who have contributed 
and to those who are considering helping this effort. 
Please see one of the elders if you have any  
questions. 
 
GOAL:                            $25,000 
DONATIONS TO DATE:       $13,145 
AMOUNT NEEDED:           $11,855 

• Chuck and Shirley Denham     
5:30-6:30pm Sunday at the building. Studying the 
Andy Stanley series, Ask It.  
Also serving communion each Sunday evening. 

• Tom and Brenda Hannigan     
Hannigan Life Group will meet once per month this 
summer - 6/24, 7/15, and 8/12 from 5:30-7:30pm. 
Studying The Bible Project. 

• Chris and Renee Morris       
5:00-7:00pm, See Chris for location. 
Studying The Bible Project. 

• Bill and Darlena Reynolds       
6:00-8:00pm Sunday in their home. 
Studying The Bible Project. 
 

Join a LifeGroup! They are open to everyone,  
feel free to try them all!  

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Ali Ross   6/2 
Tabetha Gillespie  6/3 
Allen Hartley   6/4 
Bob Stewart  6/4 
Doug Hartley  6/5 
Meghan Wood  6/7 
Virginia Henley  6/9 
Stephen Bush  6/11 
Bianca Williams  6/11 
Trinity Stephenson 6/16 
Avery Morris  6/25 
Tom McNeely  6/26 
Annette Breckenridge 6/27 
Loretta Hannigan 6/29 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Herb & Rose Kinder 6/17 
Steve & Sheila Dale 6/29 
 

Did I miss a special day? Contact office@kccofc.org 

Privileged To Serve LifeGroup Information 

• The Sowards Family 
From Jessica Sowards: “My uncle, Duke Bayes, 
passed away last week. Mom, Shawn, & our grand-
mother are heading to Florida for the service and to 
be with our family. We appreciate the prayers and 
support of our church family & hope that they will 
keep his adult sons, granddaughters, and his wife, 
Peggy Bayes, (mom's sister who has dementia) in 
their prayers during this time and the continued care 
of my aunt.” 

• Renee Madsen, friend of Linda Hall, just      
received a stage 4 cancer diagnosis. 

• Estelle Scott, sister of Susan Orick, passed 
away. Please remember the family during this 
time. 

• Mary Spence, Betsy Keene’s sister, recovering 
from a knee and blood clot. 

• Phil Bowers, Linda Hall’s brother-in-law, 
passed away. Please remember the family   
during this time. 

• Silvia Soza, Betty Dolin, Glenna Shafer, Vera 
Taylor, Paula Garner, April Stewart, Doug 
Midkiff, Lanny Markland, Julie Farley, Alan 
Newhouse  

 

 
 

 
 

If you’ve fallen behind, no worries… start here and 
continue together! If you would like to have a printed 
schedule for the year, there are copies in the foyer.  
The scriptures to read this week: 
 

Date  Readings  Psalm 
6/26  Jer 33-36  22 
6/27  Jer 37-39  23 
6/28  Jer 40-44  24 
6/29  Jer 45-48  25 
6/30  Jer 49-50  26 
7/1  Jer 51-52  27 
7/2  Lam 1-2  28 
7/3  Lam 3   29 
7/4  Lam 4-5  30 
 

Attendance & Contribution 

Dates To Remember 

Wednesday Evening 

Remember In Prayer 

J UNE  26 ,  2018 

Read The Bible 

Youth Events 

Air Conditioning Update 


